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to               

 

Minutes of the Meeting 18 January 2023 
(amended) 

 
Tennessee Council of Chapters, MOAA met 18 January 2023 via zoom, 11:30 AM CST. 
 
Chattanooga (TN01):  Ray Atkins, Carol Grohn, Bill Hewitt, Tony Crowder, Ray Mitchell,  

     Edward Jewell, Kevin Miller.  
East Tennessee (TN02):  No Representative  
Memphis (TN03): Kathy Desjarlais, Jim Thomasson.   
Middle Tennessee (TN04):  Doug Minton, Karon Uzzell-Baggett, Patricia Bergquist. 
Mountain Empire (TN05): Dr. Donald Thompson 
Upper Cumberland (TN06): Scott Jacobson 
Ft. Campbell (TN07):  Ivan Adames, Brian Lynch, Steve Singleton, Bill Summers,  

Eddie Sumbler, Eunice Sumbler, Monroe Gildersleeve. 
Stones River (TN10):  Pete Warner, Sandy Warner. 
Sumner County (TN11): Steve Petersen 
General Andrew Jackson (TN12): No Representative 
 
The meeting did not have a guest speaker. 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR:  2023 MEETING INFORMATION IN THE MINUTES!   
 
Council President Ivan Adames began the meeting at 11:30 am.  
Council Vice President Pete Warner led the pledge to the flag. Following the pledge allegiance 
to the flag. Chaplain Eddie Sumbler had technical difficulties; Monroe Gildersleeve said a short 
prayer of opening for the meeting.   
 
Acceptance of Minutes 
An amended minutes of the 19 October 2022 meeting had been sent out on 14 January 2023 to 
all the chapter presidents and Council members.  Steve Petersen moved that the minutes be 
accepted as amended. The motion was seconded by Monroe Gildersleeve and approved 
unanimously. 
 
Financial Report 
Monroe Gildersleeve, Treasurer, delivered the financial report for the period of October 01, 2022 
to December 31, 2022. The Council had two receipts during the quarter, TNVET Annual 
Membership Dues of $100 and reimbursement for Zoom of $114.18. Total funds on hand at the 
end of the quarter were $6,339.30, which included restricted travel funds of $1,150.0. 
 
The Council made its’ contribution to TNVET for annual membership dues of $100 when the 
notices were sent out. TNVET membership dues are based on the numbers of members in the 
composite Chapters has. 
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The Council accepted the Treasurer’s Report. 
 

Surviving Spouse Report 
 
Chapter Presidents of the following chapters: East TN, General Andrew Jackson, and 
Upper Cumberland need to update their Chapter Surviving Spouse Liaison information 
(name, phone, and e-mail address) with Patricia regardless of whether a change has or 
has not occurred. Please e-mail your information to p_bergq@hotmail.com so she can 
communicate with your Surviving Spouse Liaison about legislative and other issues 
impacting surviving spouses.  
 
SBP OFFSET 
The third and final phase of the Survivor Benefit Plan/Dependency Indemnity Compensation 
(SBP/DIC) Offset Repeal for those impacted will be reflected in February 2023 annuitant pay.  
The Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) benefit will be paid in full; Dependency Indemnity 
Compensation (DIC) will be paid in full, and Supplemental Survivors Indemnity Allowance 
(SSIA) will permanently stop.  
Also, surviving spouses who turned their Survivor Benefit Plan benefit over to their child/children 
who were not offset will see the benefit restored to the surviving spouse. If affected, please 
check with DFAS regarding any necessary paperwork for the reversion. 
 
Note of caution:  If you are given the option to opt out of SBP based on 100% disability from VA, 
do not forget that the rules have changed as survivors can now receive the full amount of both 
benefits.   
See Military Officer Magazine December 2022, Pages 22-24. 
 
NDAA 2023 Survivor Benefit Plan (SBP) Open Season began on December 23, 2022 and ends 
on January 1, 2024.  The SBP Open Season 
Allows retirees receiving retired pay, eligible members, or former members awaiting retired pay 
who are NOT currently enrolled in SBP or RCSBP (Reserve Component Survivor Benefit 
Program) to enroll.  
See www.DFAS.mil for more detailed information.  
 
ADVOCACY/LEGISLATION 
The SBP/DIC Offset Repeal took years to accomplish!  It required the focus and diligent 
work of MOAA Chapters’ surviving spouses along with surviving spouses through 
FaceBook who did not qualify for MOAA membership to personally contact their 
Congressmen and Senators on the issue. 
 
We need that same focus and diligence as we continue to advocate for more legislative 
changes for our surviving spouses as follows: 
 
H.R.2214 and S.1669 - “Military Retiree Survivor Comfort Act” would allow for retention of 
the full final month’s retired pay by the surviving spouse or other designated survivor, of a 
military retiree for the month in which the member was alive for at least 24 hours.   
 
The legislation would allow for repayment over a 12-month period and gives the Secretary of 
Defense the option to forgive the payment.  This bill is important for all “future” military surviving 
spouses. 

H.R.2214 has 44 co-sponsors (2 from TN: Cohen and DesJarlais) 
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           S.1669 has 7 co-sponsors with NONE from TN 
 
H.R.3402 and S.976 – “Caring for Survivors Act of 2021” are to improve and expand 
eligibility for the DIC Increase from 43% of a single, 100% disabled veteran’s compensation to 
55%.  The 2023 DIC flat rate is $1,564.74 per month.   
H.R.3402 has 73 co-sponsors (2 from TN: Steve Cohen and Jim Cooper) 
S.976 has 14 with co-sponsors NONE from TN 
 
H.R.2827 CAPT James C. Edge Gold Star Spouse Equity Act “Remarriage Bill 2021” and 
S.4841 “Love Lives on Act 2022” 
 
Surviving military spouses are not allowed to remarry before the arbitrary age of 55 without 
losing ALL their benefits.  Only 7.4% (30,045) of surviving spouse DIC recipients are under the 
age of 56.  The Gold Star Equity Act seeks to correct this injustice by preventing the termination 
of benefits to a surviving spouse due to remarriage.  
H.R.2827 has 25 co-sponsors with NONE from TN. 
S.4841 has 1 co-sponsor with NONE from TN. 
 
H.R. 6849 - “Supporting All Veterans Families Act” has 4 co-sponsors with NONE from 
TN.  This act would update certain terminology related to marriage under Title 38, US Code 
Section 101(3) and Section 5120(b) administered by the VA. It is understood that the language 
has not been updated since inception, and the archaic terminology should be removed. No 
other federal survivor program or beneficiary has inference of marriage.   
 
Once the 118th Congress is settled, we will have new bill numbers.  I will advise when we have 
those.  Until then, please contact your Congressmen and Senators for co-sponsorship of these 
pieces of legislation impacting our military surviving spouses across Tennessee.  It is easier to 
get them to co-sponsor a new bill if they have co-sponsored the original bill.  
 
The most active surviving spouses FaceBook groups following these bills are: 
“Supporting All Veteran Families Act” 
“Military Survivors DFAS/SBP Issues” 
“DIC Surviving Spouses/DIC Increase Advocacy”  
“Eliminate the Remarriage Penalty”  
 The Gold Star Wives of America, Inc 
 
The PACT Act included several pieces of legislation including the Camp Lejeune Justice Act 
(Period:  between August 1, 1953 and December 31, 1987).  As the article in the “Military 
Officers of America magazine” (October 2022) states: “Veterans are not the only ones 
affected by the law:  Anyone “who resided, worked, or was otherwise exposed (including 
in utero exposure) for not less than 30 days” during the above time period may bring 
action… to obtain appropriate relief for harm that was caused by exposure to water at 
Camp Lejeune.”   
 
VA/DoD Survivor Forum set for January 26, 2023 at 10am CST to discuss the impact of the 
Pact Act for both veterans and survivors.  Join the forum by calling 1-872-701-0185.  The phone 
conference ID is 352 311 504#. 
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What’s New in TRICARE webinar will be held January 26, 2023 at 12pm CST to provide 
updates and changes in this benefit.  Webinar registration link:  
https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3755004160899817308 
 

TNVET Update  no written update 

 
Steve Singleton provided written comments from last minutes: 
 
2023 TNVET Legislative Agenda 
Representatives of the TNVET member organizations met in Nashville on February 01, 2023. 
  
The following are the TNVET legislative agenda items agreed to by unanimous consent, per 
constitutional bylaws: 

• Electronic Voting for Active Duty. 

• Medical Cannabis 

• Restoration of the 2nd free auto license plate for 100% disabled veterans 

• Identify and Implement processes/procedures that document what the state is 
accomplishing in hiring qualified veterans within its departments. 
 

TNVET was invited to participate in the East Tennessee Veteran Fair to be held on the campus 
of ESTU, Monday, 27 March 2023. 
 
Addendum: TNVET’s “Veterans on the Hill” event was cancelled due to weather (ice storm). 
 
Separate Legislative Update 
Doug Minton gave suggestion to Chapter leaders and Chapter members on some ways to 
contribute and keep MOAA’s priorities on Congress’ radar: 
Send pre-written letters to Capitol Hill using MOAA’s Legislative Action Center. 
Call elected officials using MOAA’s direct line to the U.S. Capitol Switchboard at 1-866-272-
6622. 
Engage with congressional members via social media, including Facebook, Twitter, and 
Instagram. 
Stay current with MOAA’s legislative efforts and subscribe to The MOAA Newsletter. Check 
your MOAA’s newsletter subscription preferences at this link. 
 
Guest Speaker: No guest speaker 
 

 
Advocacy in Action (legislative) 
  
The date of Wednesday, April 26. 2023 has been set by MOAA for Advocacy in Action in-person 
in the nation’s capital, Washington D. C. TN Council will need to send a representative. 
 
Addendum in February - Lt Col Pete Warner 1st VP is the TN Council representative to attend 
the MOAA AIA in Washington D.C. April 24 -27, 2023 along with 50 MOAA Council of Chapters 
Presidents and their AIA team representatives. 
 

https://register.gotowebinar.com/register/3755004160899817308
https://moaa.quorum.us/
http://moaa.highroadsolution.com/moaa_preference_page/EmailSearch.aspx
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It is strongly encouraged for the Chapter Leaders, Chapter Officers, and Chapter members to 
register with the MOAA Legislative Action Center. This helps each member have a connection 
and to stay in contact with your U.S. Senators and Congressional Legislators.  
 
 
NEXT STEPS: 
Stay Informed. Be sure to subscribe to the weekly MOAA Newsletter for the latest AIA news 
and updates.  Keep up with all the latest advocacy news at MOAA’s Advocacy News page. 
Visit the MOAA website and navigate to the Advocacy in Action page to find out about virtual 
conferences and legislative visits to make your voice heard.  Remember that its numbers as 
well as the message that counts.  
  
MOAA discussion 
 
VA/DoD Survivor Forum – Thursday, 26 Jan, 9 AM EST (8 AM CST) via Microsoft Teams 
meeting. 
Col Marvin J Harris Communication Award submission by 01 February 24-25, Birmingham, AL 
TNVET – Tennessee Veterans on the Hill – Nashville, 01 February 2023 
MOAA Virtual Monthly Roundtable of Chapter Leaders:  Thursday, 26 Jan, 7 PM EST/6 pm CST 
2023 MOAA Chapter Leader Workshop – Mid South February 24-25 (Birmingham, AL) 
encourage more Chapter Officers to attend this workshop. 
Advocacy in Action – Wednesday, 26 April, Washington D.C. 
MOAA Levels of Excellence Award (LOE) submission by 30 April 2023  
(2022 – 6 Chapters & CoC) 
East TN Chapter (TN02) MOAA JROTC Medal (Knoxville area) 
Next meeting - April 19, 2023 at Sammy B’s restaurant In Lebanon, TN 
 
Other Chapter Business: 
 
Second Vice President volunteer is still needed. 
 
It is strongly recommended and encouraged for each Chapter Leaders and Chapter Officers to 
register with the MOAA Legislative Action Center. This helps you stay in contact with your U.S. 
Senators and Congressional Legislators; and gain credit points towards the MOAA LOE 
Awards.  
 
From the Council members: the TN Council President will need to write and to inform the East 
TN Chapter President, Bill Potter, that the TN Council makes an appeal to arrange a Chapter 
“rescue” to revitalize the East Tennessee Chapter (TN02). 
 

Chapter Updates 
 
Chattanooga TN01 - Carol Grohn written comments as follows:  
 
Membership:  163 and 1 new member coming in February.   
 
October: MOAA TN Chapters and Councils meeting was attended by 3 of our members:  Ray 
Adkins, Carol Grohn, Billy Hewitt.  

https://bit.ly/2T3oYkz
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On October 25, 2022, our Nominating Chair presented the slate of Officers and Directors for 
2023-24.  At this point there have been some changes necessitated and re-affirmation of the 
slate will occur prior to the planned installation Feb 28th, 2023.   
Speakers for October dinner meeting included the Hamilton County Veteran Service Officer, 
Chuck Alsobrook, who rather emergently discussed the up and coming (at that time) Pact 
Act.  Little did we know that one of our own new members MAJ Andy Bailey was ill from toxic 
fumes in Afghanistan when he hovered over them in his helicopter and he had just been 
diagnosed with esophageal cancer; and despite all efforts at both Vanderbilt and in Houston, he 
died sadly as a newlywed 3 just months later.  The second planned speaker in October was 
Brad Cobb and Sergeant Clay Tolson (Chattanooga policeman) who provided the stories and 
slides of their humanitarian relief effort trip to Ukraine.   
Our bi-monthly Newsletters consistently have a sizeable chunk of Legislative Affairs 
information, including instructions on how to learn about Advocacy in Action.   
Every month, our Surviving Spouses and Spouses luncheon group meets purely for social 
time together at the Mountain City Club.  We are in the process of inviting Patricia Bergquist for 
a joint regular dinner meeting with the spouse lunch bunch to hear all the amazing legislative 
information that pertains to them, hopefully in mid-2023. 
 
November - Veterans Day Parade – 5 members participated in the annual (Fort Oglethorpe, 
GA) Honor Park Committee Veterans Day Parade 
9 November 2022 – Member CPT Larry Taylor was featured on local Times Free Press front 
page as part of their salute to veterans.  The article recounted his heroic helicopter rescue in 
Vietnam in 1968, for which he was awarded the Silver Star but he is also being considered for a 
Medal of Honor. 
 
December 
Speaker for the bi-monthly December dinner meeting was BG Scott E. Brower, USA (Ret), 
a West Point graduate and now Director of Vanderbilt University’s Bass Military Scholars 
Program; he discussed his many roles which included assignments with both the 3rd and 5th 
Special Forces Group; his combat experience also included invasions of Afghanistan and Iraq, 
and Pakistan.  He served with and helped train the 12 Horsemen for entry into Afghanistan for 
Operation Enduring Freedom.   
Christmas Gala entertainment included our beloved Chattanooga Choo Choo Barbershop 
Chorus who entertained us for 20 minutes.  Some of them are veterans, too.   
Service projects:  DONATIONS 
 Toys for Tots drive during our December Gala dinner. 

Wreaths Across Chattanooga (WAC) Donation of money and time for the Chattanooga 
National Cemetery: 

  2022 - $2000 
2023 - $1000 – + over $500 in personal donations given to be doubled under the 
WAC program so the WAC donation for 2023 will be over $2000. 

 Salvation Army Bell ringers totaled 14 
Scholarship Fund:  Contributions have been down after two years of pandemic plus inflation 
factors have impacted our brokerage account total and we are promoting more donations to 
continue awarding scholarships totaling $4000/yr to JROTC and ROTC Cadets.  Last year we 
received no applications so in 2023 the new scholarship committee will be heavily seeking 
takers for the COL Wm L. Ray Memorial Scholarship which is for JROTC cadets who commit to 
enrollment in a Senior ROTC Program at university level with a proven track record.  The ADM 
Bobby Crates USN Scholarship Fund is awarded annually to a UTC Senior ROTC Cadet who 
best exemplifies the tenants of exceptional performance and leadership.   
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Applications are due by 24 March, 2023 
 
PREPARATIONS FOR THE INCOMING 2023-2024 BOD:  The incoming board of directors 
have been working ahead so they can be ready to roll after installation on Feb 28th.  They have 
been developing a new concept organizational chart complete with job descriptions.  This 
concept gives specific sets of responsibilities to the directors as well as the additional committee 
chairs.  We have also been exploring ways to fundraise with a specific volunteer couple who 
have experience in setting up golf tournaments and have relationships with a golf club manager 
where they live.  We have found a woman in the Spouses’ Group with grant writing 
experience.  We are exploring the issue we have with homeless veterans who die on the streets 
and have no family to claim them.  We have been in touch with the legal secretary of our county 
who is very interested in this project.  Also, the funeral home and veteran volunteers which end 
up consistently having to absorb the cost of dealing with passed veterans’ final end-of-life 
expenses are very happy that we are exploring ways to take care of our own.  We hope to 
develop the following committees:  Finance, Membership, Social Planning, Awards and 
Recognition, Nominating, Interagency Coordination, Technical Services, Scholarships/Grants 
Trustees, Bereavement, and Fundraising.   We have sought legal advice about how this jives 
with our current by-laws and apparently there is no problem.   We are in the process of 
developing a new website, QR code, connection with social media, etc.  We are preparing for 
installation with a fine new program with speaker Criminal Court Judge Boyd Patterson who has 
been working closely with COL Chris Dooley and others to establish Hamilton County’s first 
mental health court and more.  Further, we are developing plans to have a social event every 
other month offset with our traditional dinner meeting.  This is in response to younger members 
who want more “downtime” with families as a group.  Our new board/committees consist of 
several people new to MOAA or people who have not served on our board before! 
 
East Tennessee TN02 (Knoxville) - Written update not provided 
 
Addendum: Due to depleted Chapter funds, the TN Council purchased JROTC medals and 
certificates for the East Tennessee Chapter (3 ROTC, 19 JROTC). Mailed in early March to Bill 
Potter. 
 
 
MOAA Memphis TN03 – Kathy Desjarlais: written update provided as follows: 
 
Memphis donated about $1200 toward the VA holiday food basket program that provided a 
month's worth of food to 300 veterans the week before Christmas.   
  
For speakers, we enjoyed Mrs. Billie Cash in October.  She is an award-author, wife of retired 
Navy Captain Roy Cash, mother to currently servicing Navy chaplain Rear Admiral Carey Cash, 
and mother to former Miss America Kelley Cash.   
 
In November our President provided a briefing on the Annual Meeting that was held in 
October.   
 
In December we held our annual Surviving Spouses' Luncheon with Patricia Bergquist as our 
guest speaker along with our Council of Chapters President, Ivan Adames. 
 
 
Middle Tennessee TN04 - Karon Uzzell - Baggett: written comments as follows: 
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Middle Tennessee MOAA First Quarter 2023 Update I. Luncheon Meetings a. January 2023 – 
Chapter members gathered for a review of 2022 accomplishments and reports from various 
directors. The meeting drew 41 attendees, which is large for this topic. The Chapter’s financial 
status was reviewed and upcoming National and State legislative issues were highlighted. 
Members approved revised Chapter bylaws and eight new appendices outlining director duties. 
b. February 2023 – The chapter gathered to hear a presentation on the Battle of Nashville and 
the contributions of the United States Colored Troops in recognition of African American History 
Month. There were 47 attendees at Old Natchez Trace Country Club. c. March 2023 – Chapter 
members learned about The Mission Continues, a non-profit focusing on veterans engaged in 
community-based volunteer projects. The meeting was led by a past Chapter President due to 
the current President being at a conference. II. Advocacy a. Members received reminders about 
advocating for various legislation benefiting the military community at every meeting. The MOAA 
Legislative Action Center was frequently mentioned. b. The Legislative Liaison highlighted 
important issues pending before the 118th Congress. He stressed encouraging legislators to 
resubmit the Major Richard Star Act, support restoration of BAH to 100% and reverse cuts to 
TRICARE pharmacies. III. Community Outreach a. Members completed the final 2022 MOAA 
Community Outreach Grant on Saturday, March 4, 2023, at Matthew 25, a local non-profit 
focusing on rehabilitating formerly homeless veterans. The non-profit received two new 
computers and printers for the men to use in job pursuits. Chapter members delivered an in-
person presentation to 22 men on resume development, interview techniques and other job 
placement topics. b. Three new grant requests for 2023 were researched and submitted to 
MOAA. IV. Award – The chapter submitted its second website nomination for the Colonel 
Marvin J. Harris Communications Award. V. Other a. The chapter submitted a $300 request 
under the MOAA Community Outreach Sponsorship program to purchase a tablecloth and flag 
emblazoned with the chapter’s name. These items will be used during chapter recruiting events. 
b. A community trip to the Tennessee State Museum was scheduled on March 23, 2023, as a 
follow-up to the February 2023 speaker presentation. Members enjoyed a complete tour of key 
museum exhibits. c. Key leadership vacancies still exist, but dedicated volunteers keep the 
chapter going forward. 
 
 
Mountain Empire TN05 – Don Thompson: Verbal/ Written update provided. 
 

• Welcomed five new members and their spouses ¨ 

• Established a lifetime Chapter membership option ¨  

• Presented two scholarships to ROTC and JROTC cadets ¨  

• Presented MOAA awards at 10 local high schools and ETSU ¨ Both the ETSU Professor 
of Military Science and Director of Veterans Affairs joined our meetings and extended 
our reach  

• Collectively provided at least 27 wreaths for Wreaths Across America at Mountain Home 
National Cemetery  

• We were recognized with a 5-star Colonel Marvin J. Harris Communications Award for 
our newsletter and website (2021) ¨  

• For the first time, we received a 5-star MOAA Level of Excellence award (2021) 
 
 

Upper Cumberland TN06– Written update not provided.  
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December, TN Council President, CDR Ivan Adames made a visit to the Chapter’ Christmas 
luncheon. 
 
 
Ft Campbell TN07 – Brian Lynch Verbal-written update provided  
 
Fort Campbell Chapter continues its monthly meetings: 
 
In November, Chapter participated in the local Veterans Parade and showed its’ presence at  
the USMC/MCL Birthday Ball. The Chapter luncheon held at the Manna Cafe on New 
Providence Blvd. 
 
In December, Chapter Christmas luncheon held at the AJAX Senior Activity Building on Clark 
Street. Also, It’s our Army/Navy pre-game face-off challenge. Several members wore Army and 
Navy football game jerseys. Some shared and showed their Air Force jersey loyalty. 
The Chapter showed its’ presence Gander Memorial Ceremony in Hopkinsville, KY and at Fort 
Campbell installation. 
Participated in the Ceremonial wreath laying at Wealth Across America at two cemeteries. 
  
In January, No January Chapter Luncheon. Instead, the Executive meeting was conducted for 
discussion for seeking of a new Chapter President. Thomasa Ross, Chapter President, got a 
new job employment that requires for out of state training which begins in February thru April 
Also, there will not be a February Chapter Luncheon. CW4 Brian Lynch, USA (Ret) (2nd V.P.) is 
currently the acting President. 
 
Completed Events: 
The Chapter ordered the MOAA JROTC/ROTC medals & certificates before the New Year 
2023.  
MOAA Marvin J. Harris Communication Award submission - Completed. 
 
Up Coming Events: 
TNVET on the State Capitol Hill (Wed, Feb 01, 2023) (Cancelled due to Ice Storm) 
MOAA Mid-South Chapter Leadership Workshop - Birmingham, AL (Fri/Sat Feb 24-25, 2023) 
Citizens of Fort Campbell to Washington D.C. (Feb 07, 2023) 
Eagle Ambassador Breakfast – Hopkinsville, KY (Wed, Mar 01, 2023)         
Fort Campbell Spouse Club V.I.C.E. NIGHT (Sat, Apr 01, 2023) 
CG’s Annual Turkey Hunt – Fort Campbell reservation (Apr 21/22, 2023)  
OSDTN Heroes Breakfast - Clarksville (Tues, Apr 25, 2023) 
 
 
Stones River TN10 – Written update provided by Pete Warner as follows: 
 
December's chapter dinner was well attended with a program of music and trivia plus a copious 
collection of canned and dry goods to a local food bank and toys for the Toys for Tots program. 
 
January's excellent dinner meeting attendance (nearly 50 guests and members) due to the 
guest speaker and the topic.  We had an FBI agent from Nashville speaking about internet 
scams against the elderly. 
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Chapter member Phil Short discussed the sign-up and particulars of the upcoming Germany 
trip. 32 members have expressed interested and 21 have committed with putting down a deposit 
so far. 
 
Chapter membership stands at 95 members. 
 
Sumner County TN11– Steve Petersen: Written update provided as follows: 
 
Fourth Quarter CY 2022 MOAA Activities for Sumner County, TN 
Collected monthly donations to buy supplies such as toilet paper, paper towels, tissues, etc. to 
support the Sumner County Veterans Home. 
Began receiving monthly Marines Toys for Tots donations which continued through the last 
quarter for delivery in December, 2022. 
 
Guest speaker for our 09/22/2022 Chapter Dinner Meeting was MG Tommy Baker (USA 
Retired); Commissioner of the TN Dept of Veterans Services who presented updated 
information on VA services for TN veterans. 
 
Several members participate in the Sumner County Veterans November 2022 5K rally in 
Gallatin, TN. 
 
Completed contacting the listing of 25 National MOAA members from National MOAA with 
addresses and phone numbers in Sumner County and are not members of our Chapter, inviting 
them to one of our future dinner meetings.    
Conducted our Chapter MOAA Christmas dinner on Sunday, 12/11/2022.   
 

Chapter Board election and installation of officers was conducted in February, 2023.  
 
Input was provided by the three high schools with JROTC Programs in Sumner County for 
awarding a $500 scholarship to a deserving senior who will be attending a college or school of 
higher learning, and the MOAA Medal to a deserving junior. Awards will be provided at each 
school JROTC awards ceremony by a member of our Chapter in the next couple of weeks. In 
addition. MOAA Medal will be awarded to a member of the Springfield High School, TN 
AFROTC at their awards ceremony by a member of our MOAA Chapter.  Springfield High 
School is located in Robertson County, TN and the Middle Tennessee MOAA Chapter had 
previously provided this award.  Sumner County is closer and we have followed up on 
presenting the award to Springfield High School.  
 
Sumner County MOAA has a new Chapter Chaplain, Otis Clayton.  We have not had a Chaplain 
since 2020 when Reverend Dr. Floyd Lacey passed.   
 
 
General Andrew Jackson TN12 –  Written update not provided 
 
Addendum: Chapter President, John Wade, with small bout of COVID for three weeks, 
 
  
Conclusion of Meeting 
 
The meeting was adjourned about 13:00 CST.    
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Next Meetings and Future Events 
 
MOAA Virtual Monthly Roundtable of Chapter Leaders: (7 PM EST) Last Thursday of month. 
***2023 MOAA Chapter Leader Workshop – Mid South February 24-25 (TBA) 
 
Our next meeting is scheduled for July 19, 2023 at 11:30 AM. The meeting will be in-person  
at Sammy B’s in Lebanon, TN. 
 
Future Meetings – at Sammy B’s or on Zoom!       
TN CoC Meeting:                       19 July 2023  Sammy B’s 
TN CoC Meeting:                       18 October 2023 Sammy B’s 
TN CoC Meeting:     17 January 2024  
TN CoC Meeting:     17 April 2024   
TN CoC Meeting:     17 July 2024   
TN CoC Meeting:     16 October 2024  
 
Minutes prepared and submitted by Sandy Warner, Secretary, TN Council of Chapter 

 


